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Senior Development & Government Affairs Manager
Infigen Energy
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56 Pitt Street

SYDNEY NSW 2000

Attn: Mr Jonthan Upson
Dear Jonathan

RE: Flyers Creek Wind Farm - Power Line

Reference is made to our recent meeting to discuss the proposed power line
options currently being considered by Infigen along Errowanbang Road.

Council notes your request for Council to provide a letter of approval for the
proposed transmission line, along Errowanbang Road from Panuara Road to
a proposed location approximately 770m south of the Halls Road Reserve
(take off into private lands).

In accordance with Section 139 of the Roads Act 1993, Council will grant
consent for the erection of the power transmission line upon the route subject
to the following:

e Any road crossings are at least 350mm above the minimum required
clearance for the specified line voltage capacity. This is to ensure
adequate safe clearance is provided for future road rehabilitation
works.

e Poles are to be placed a minimum of 6m clear of the road edge (in the
clear zone).

e The final location of poles shall be optimised to ensure they are located

on the “inside” of curves in order to minimise the opportunity for vehicle
impact.

Should the technical aspects of the line have changed, Council requests you
provide it with updated information for consideration.



In relation to that section of Errowanbang Road (pink on your provided plan)
in which the power line may remain within private property, Council wishes to
remind Infigen Energy that it is presently preparing design plans for a major
road realignment through the area. Subject to negotiations, works are
programmed to be undertaken over the forthcoming two financial years, with
completion expected by June 2017.

Council welcomes the opportunity to discuss the specific location of the line
and associated poles as design work progresses both for the road
realignment and along the existing road reserve.

Should you require further information in relation to the design of the road
realignment please contact Council’s Design Engineer, Mr lan Evans, on
(02) 6368 2104.

Yours sincerely

-’K;nt Baker

Director Infrastructure Services




